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Overview 
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• Council Policy 17, Section II (b)(ii) states, “Notify the City Manager, in writing, of the request 
a least ten (10) business days before any regularly scheduled City Council meeting.” This 
request is presented before the council for discussion and consideration.

• The purpose of this request is to further create a barrier at the curve by the Burleson Soccer 
Complex along S. Dobson.

• By extending this, it could mitigate the risk of a vehicle traveling onto portions of the field, 
and reduce damage to existing infrastructure.

• Over the last eighteen months, there has been three incidences at this location. 
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Vann Elli, Inc.
• Vann Elli, Inc. is a construction company in Joshua, Texas that specializes in highway, street 

and road construction.

• The proposal was procured through an existing cooperative contract with Tarrant County, 
Texas.

• The scope of work includes tying into the existing section of guardrail and extending it to 275 
ft. to the north, in the vicinity of the soccer fields.

• The contract would include full installation of the material per TxDOT specifications.

• The cost of this project would come from the Street Maintenance Fund in October 2024. 

City of Burleson Public Works 4



City of Burleson Public Works 5

Questions/Comments

Name: Justin Scharnhorst
Title: Deputy Director of Public Works 
Email: jscharnhorst@burlesontx.com
Phone Number: 817-426-9646 


